
Corporation of the Municipality of Brockton 

 

Report to Council 

Report Title: Cemetery Road Sidewalk Agreement 

Prepared By: John Strader, Roads Supervisor  

Department: Public Works  

Date: May 14, 2019 

Report Number: PW2019-23 File Number: C11PW, L04MI 

Attachments: Cemetery Road Sidewalk Agreement  
Cemetery Road Sidewalk Engineer Map  

Recommendation: 

That the Council of the Municipality of Brockton hereby receives Report Number PW2019-23 - Cemetery Road 
Sidewalk Tender, prepared by John Strader, Roads Supervisor and approves a By-Law coming forward entering 
into the agreement with the Ministry of Transportation.  

Report: 

Background: 

On February 12, 2018 Council raised concerns about the increased density and need for safe pedestrian travel 
along Cemetery Road and Yonge Street along Highway 9. It was determined the proposed sidewalk installation 
would be in the Ministry of Transportation Ontario’s (“MTO”) jurisdiction and the Municipality would be 
required to seek authorization from the MTO and further enter into an agreement.  On March 12, 2018 
Council agreed to proceed with engineering plans funded from the Capital Sidewalk Budget, and requested 
approval from the Ministry of Transportation.  

Analysis: 

The sidewalk will be installed on the south side of Cemetery Road between Yonge Street and the entrance of 
St. Teresa of Calcutta School in Walkerton. The Municipality will be responsible for designing and constructing 
the sidewalk to ministry standards, as well as all maintenance and repairs of the sidewalk including all 
illumination associated and the removal of debris, garbage, vegetation and snow.  

The construction for installing the sidewalk on Cemetery Road is scheduled to be completed by September 
2019.  

  



Sustainability Checklist: 

What aspect of the Brockton Sustainable Strategic Plan does the content/recommendations in this report help 
advance?  

• Do the recommendations help move the Municipality closer to its Vision?  Yes 
• Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Cultural Vibrancy? Yes 
• Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Economic Prosperity?  Yes 
• Do the recommendations contribute to Environmental Integrity?  Yes 
• Do the recommendations contribute to the Social Equity?  Yes 

Financial Impacts/Source of Funding: 

• Do the recommendations represent a sound financial investment from a sustainability perspective? Yes 

$65,000.00 has been allocated in the 2019 Budget to install the sidewalk on the south side of Cemetery Road.  

Reviewed By: 

 

Trish Serratore, Chief Financial Officer 

 

Respectfully Submitted by: 

 

John Strader, Roads Supervisor 

Reviewed By: 

 

Sonya Watson, Chief Administrative Officer 
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